
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

April 26, 2021  

  
 

The Honorable Peter DeFazio  

Chair  

Committee on Transportation  

and Infrastructure 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

  

The Honorable Sam Graves  

Ranking Member  

Committee on Transportation 

and Infrastructure 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

  

  

Dear Chair DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves,  
 

I am requesting funding for the Los Nietos Sunshine Shuttle in surface transportation 

reauthorization legislation.  

 

The project sponsor for this project is the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation 

Authority, located at One Gateway Plaza, Los Angeles, CA 90012 and the project is located in 

unincorporated Los Nietos, CA 90606.  

  

The funding is designated for the acquisition of two electric transit buses for the Sunshine 

Shuttle service to replace the existing propane cutaways beyond their service life. The project 

provides community shuttle service in Los Nietos. The Sunshine Shuttle is a 3-route community 

shuttle system and connects to regional and municipal transit services including LA Metro, 

Montebello Transit, and Norwalk Transit. Sunshine Shuttle provides Los Nietos and South 

Whittier area residents access to shopping centers, community centers, medical facilities, parks 

and recreation areas, libraries, job training and employment sites for Cal-WORKS recipients. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  
  

Sincerely,   

  

                                                              

Linda T. Sánchez  

Member of Congress   
 


